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management together with the Executive of the Students' Union and other student representatives and 
meets three times a year to allow free discussion of student-led issues. The Vice-Chancellor has a 
monthly meeting with sabbatical officers with an open agenda. A sabbatical officer from the Students' 
Union sits ex-officio on the Board of Governors of the University as well as a student observer invited 
to all meetings and they are encouraged to engage in the Board's discussions. Three representatives 
of the Students' Union are members of the Academic Board. Students' Union representation is also 
typical for capital project programme meetings, accommodation strategy and other ad hoc project 
teams. The University also provides multiple ways for our students to submit feedback, which are 
backed up by University procedures to follow up on any issues raised. 

The University has a strong and positive working relationship with the Students' Union. The University 
funding of the Students' Union was reviewed for 2017 /18. This University funding recognises the 
contribution the Students' Union makes to various aspects of the student experience, including student 
arrivals/welcome, Open Days and the many ways in which the students act as proud and effective 
ambassadors of the University. 

The University aims to provide students with a broad range of channels to communicate with the 
University and to be able to access support, if and when, they may need it. Student email and social 
media communications are tailored to fit student needs. University wide announcements are used 
sparingly and appropriately. Students are carefully guided through processes such as enrolment and 
registration and all students have easy and effective student support through our help@chi.ac.uk. 

The National Student Survey (NSS) captures the opinions of final year students and a combination of 
their scores and comments can guide decisions on how the University can improve the student 
experience. The NSS has become generally accepted as a measure of the quality of the student 
experience. In NSS 2018, 82.94% of students 'Agree' for Overall Satisfaction. 

• 1st in Theology
(out of 30)

• 3rd in Marketing 
(out of 81)

• 5th in lmaginative 
Writing (out of 50)

• 15th for
Learning
Community
(155)

• Learning
Resources
(+1.4% from
2017)

The University conducts a detailed subject by subject analysis of the NSS scores and of the individual 
comments made by students completing the survey. This analysis forms the basis of an action plan to 
address students' concerns and is used to inform future academic delivery and capital developments. 
These are then reported back to the students so that those currently in years 1 and 2 understand that 
the students' views and feedback are taken seriously and acted upon. 

The University provides a student community environment that extends beyond the teaching timetable. 
For our students their experience extends 24/7 and the University provides support in many ways. All 
first year students are offered a guaranteed place in University-run student accommodation including 
pastoral care and support. During 2017 /18, the University has increased its investment in student 
support including specialist support for mental health and special needs. The University provides sports 
and fitness facilities for all students and supports the Students' Union to run a broad range of clubs and 
societies. The students feel the benefits of being part of the University community. 
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